

Collège Jeanne-Sauvé



1128, rue Dakota, Winnipeg, Manitoba R2N 3T8 Téléphone 257-0124 Télécopieur 256-0867 Directeur: Alain Michalik • Directeur adjoint: Joël Ruest

September 27, 2013

Dear Clila and Haim Cohen-Bau,

I am writing to thank you for the three incredibly moving and touching presentations that you conducted with our students on the 26th and 27th of September. In total you touched the lives of approximately 250 students. The presentations were to all of our Grade 9 students as they study the Holocaust as part of their English Language Arts program. You also presented to our Grade 11 and 12 students as they study and discuss the Holocaust in their History courses.

Your presentations were passionate and moving in ways that only one that has true connections to these events can share. Sharing your story has been very welcomed by our faculty and students. Our teachers and our students now have a perspective that they did not have before hand and for this we thank you. I want to thank you for having taken the time to visit our school and share your story with our students. It was also an honor to meet you and Haim. I wish you all the best as you continue to share this important message of love, respect and peace with others. Your visit will not be forgotten. You are both welcome back to our school at any time.

Alain Michalik

Principal,

Since

Collège Jeanne-Sauvé